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October 17,2024

To whom it may concern:

Safety is a big concem on our roads these days. As much as we try our best to be alert and be

aware of our surroundings, other people who do not do their part can still harm us. I am writing

this letter to request crossing guards on the 4-way stop sign on the intersection of Royal Orchard

Drive and Red Maple Drive.

On the street is Royal Orchard Middle School. I am aware that the street can be busy during drop

offand pick up times. The problem are the drivers, especially the caregivers coming out from the

school: stopping on the sidewalk or all the way to the edge of the curb, inching slowly as people

cross, do not stop at all to avoid stopping and waiting for pedestrians, honking at pedestrians (or

sometimes at other cars stopped for pedestrians), etc. It is chaotic and the drivers are rude. The

biggest safety concern are the children that cross the street. There is also an elementary school

close by and a lot of children use the sidewalk on the intersection in the morning and aftemoon.

Some children are intimidated to cross this intersection as some vehicles do not stop and wait for
them.

I really do hope that something will be done with this issue. This is not only for one family but

an entire neighbourhood, most especially the children, that use this intersection.

Thank you for your time and patience

Tan


